# Lakeside Frontier Riders April Newsletter



The Lakeside Western Days Parade was a huge success! We had a great turn out! Members who attended: Laura Precoda, Cyndi Denny, Heather Archer, Lisa Hoogenakker, Jacquelynn Holly, Bree Solberg, Patti Karcher, Joyce Jewell, Ann Squier, Melinda Setterman and Karen Ensall.

Our Poker Ride is May 18 at Tumbleweed riding arena. Set up starts at 7:00AM!

Members should have already signed up for volunteer positions during the poker ride. Warren Harvey once again is donating \$100 towards our first place prize for the poker hands!

All members should continue to pass out Poker Ride flyers and stables and ranches, etc. Every member needs to donate at least one item for our Poker Ride!

We will be camping at Los Vaqueros May 23-29th. Theresa Bitondo is in charge of parking! No one is allowed to get there before she does!!!

25 corrals have sold. At meeting we

voted to open up eight corrals to PVMR. Friday night will be wine tasting instead of the fish fry at the restaurant. The club will buy two tritips to barbecue for Saturday night's potluck. We voted to raise the price to \$125 for next year's summer camp to help pay for it so we don't lose so much money.

Please remember, we are enforcing the "no tying at the trailer" rule!!! You may tie a horse behind the trailer or at the hitching posts, but not between trailers on asphalt.

**Trail Report:** No new news from Karen Ensall.

Joyce Jewel reported that according to Diane Jacobs there are currently no sand mining applications with the county for our river bottom.

**Birthdays:** We are missing a lot of birthdays! Please let Gayla know your birthday month! Anyone with a birthday the month of meeting will receive a free raffle ticket!

**April Birthdays**: Heather Archer, Jan Herrera, and Scott Orser (Kim's

husband)

**Reminders:** Nominations for officers/board are in May, so think about who would like to vote for.

Our newsletter format is a work in progress. If you have events and flyers you would like sent out to membership, please forward them to Jacquelynn. They will no longer be included in the newsletter (size).

If you have for sale items, wanted items, or event links, please email them to Jacquelynn before meeting, so they can all be included in the newsletter!

**Announcements:** 1. Member Dick Alexander passed away.

2. Billi-Jo Swanson had hip surgery and is laid up for eight weeks.

Open Forum: 1. Laura Precoda showed off her coffee camp cup from the Rendevouz event she went to last month in Norco. It has the event logo on it. It is a possible fund raising item to check into.

2. Partners is having a tack sale. They need items to be donated. June 22.

### **Brags:**

- Mary Ann Mincey bought a new horse, a champagne Tenn. Walker, previously owned by Dan and Judie Clifford.
- 2. 50/50 raffle: Gayla won, \$15

**For Sale:** 1. Sharon Vanderlip is selling a 15", 18lb, Sentry Lite custom-made Amish hand crafted saddle ideal for trail, endurance, or everyday pleasure riding. \$675 firm.

#### Wanted:

- 1. Laura Precoda is looking for three 16' panels and one end gate.
- 2. Heather Archer is looking for a synthetic saddle, 16", full quarter horse bars

## **Non- LFR Events:**

- 1. Mo Parga sensory training, April 28, Poway
- 2. PVMR poker ride obstacle course, June 15, Tumbleweed
- 3. Victorian Roses Casino night, June
- 2, Lakeside Rodeo grounds
- 4. Horses, Head to Hoof, Temecula, April 21
- 5. Warner Springs FFA trail ride and camp out May 17 to 19
- 6. Inter-Mountain Heritage Foundation Cowgirl Jubilee, MacArther, CA June 29
- 7. Endurance ride, 25 and 50 milers, June 8, Descanso, see Terry Wolley Howe
- 8. Partners, tack sale, June 22

#### **IMPORTANT CONTACTS:**

Green Valley Horse Kiosk: 760-765-3024







# LAKESIDE FRONTIER RIDERS APRIL NEWSLETTER





